

State of New Jersey

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTIONDIVISION OF SOLID AND HAZARDOUS WASTE

401 East State Street
P.O. Box 420, Mail Code 401-02C
Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0420
Tel. (609) 984-4250 • Fax (609) 777-1951
www.nj.gov/dep/dshw

SHAWN M. LATOURETTE

Acting Commissioner

PHILIP D. MURPHY
Governor

SHEILA Y. OLIVER
Lt. Governor

March 1, 2021

Monica D. Gismondi, Gloucester County Recycling/HSW Coordinator Gloucester County Improvement Authority/ Office of Recycling 503 Monroeville Road Swedesboro, New Jersey 08085

Dear Ms. Gismondi:

The Department of Environmental Protection's Division of Solid and Hazardous Waste is in receipt of a request for administrative action to the Gloucester County District Solid Waste Management Plan (County Plan) dated January 14, 2021. The request proposes County Plan inclusion of asphalt shingle recycling and plastic collection processing at the County Conservation Company, LLC ("County Conservation") B/C Facility located at 2989 Delsea Drive, Block 2403, Lots 10-14 and Block 2103, Lots 29, 31-33, in Franklin Township.

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)5 and 6, the modification of an existing facility to include onsite operational changes and the designation of additional materials for recycling can be accomplished via an administration action. Therefore, this request is hereby approved as an administrative action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(f).

If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact Joanne McClendon of my staff at (609) 292-2125 or email at <u>Joanne.mcclendon@dep.nj.gov.</u>

Sincerely,

Seth Hackman, Chief

Bureau of Planning and Licensing